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1. On what date was the Double Helix Science Club’s regional chapters program closed?   
 
2. What was the reason for its cessation?   
 
3. Have any CSIRO staff lost their jobs because of the closure?  
 
4. How much was spent on this program for each of the five financial years immediately preceding 

its closure?      
 
5. Is it correct that CSIRO has sent a letter(s) to Double Helix members advising them that the 

closure is, in part, attributable to health and safety issues?  If so, what specifically are these 
issues?   

 
ANSWER 
 
1. Chapters were contacted and progressively closed between March and June 2011.  The final 

chapter was closed in June 2011. 
 
2. To continue to operate the program required sophisticated training in working with children for 

a mainly volunteer workforce which was beyond the capacity of the program to deliver and 
monitor. 

 
3. No. 
 
4. The program is not budgeted separately to the Double Helix program as a whole and staff 

involved work on numerous projects.  Expenditure on the entire regional chapters program has 
been consistently in the order of $5,000 per year for the last five years. 

 
5. Yes.  See answer two above. 
 
 


